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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

8 August 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request. Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies. 

 

The Board determined that your personal appearance, with or without counsel, would not 

materially add to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined 

that a personal appearance was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of 

record. 

 

A review of your record reveals that you were graduated from the Naval Academy and 

commenced active duty on 24 May 2019.  On 4 May 2022, you were referred into the Disability 

Evaluation System (DES).  According to Physical Evaluation Board (PEB) records, you were 

diagnosed with Major Depressive Disorder.  On 29 July 2022, you submitted a personal 

statement requesting that to be found fit by the PEB.  Ultimately, the PEB found you to be unfit 

and determined that you should be retired due to permanent disability.  You were so retired on  

30 March 2023.  You have provided documentation that, post-service, you were rated by the 

Department of Veterans’ Affairs (VA), which included Major Depressive Disorder with 

Traumatic Brain Injury (TBI) rated at 70%.  The VA retroactively set the effective date for these 

conditions to be 31 March 2023, the day after your medical retirement. 

 

In your petition, you request to have your military disability retired pay be upgraded from 50% 

due to Major Depressive Disorder to 70% based on Major Depressive Disorder and Traumatic  






